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THE OIL SPOT         
          www.northwestbritishclassics.com 

President’s Note 
 

The weather is turning cooler 
and the leaves are starting to 
brighten, and good things are 
happening with the NWBC Car 
Club.  First is a tip of the driv-
ing cap to Corky and Judy 
Meyer who led us on a beau-
tiful drive around the local 

lakes and rivers after our October 9th breakfast meeting.  More on that 
in this Oil Spot, with pictures. 

And speaking of the breakfast meeting, a tip of the driving cap to Gregg 
and Judy Upton for locating and reserving the perfect place for our Sat-
urday breakfast meetings. More on that in this issue, also with pictures.   

This month we welcome two new memberships.  Welcome to Glenn 
Vaughn, who drives that 2012 Morgan Three-Wheeler you may have 
seen around town.  And welcome to Jason and Jayna Huston, who own 
a ‘60 Auston Healey Sprite.  We are being taken over by the Bugeyes!  
We are now up to 75 families in the membership. 

Our Facebook page is paying off. One new member and two more appli-
cations “in the mail” as of this writing. 

Our next breakfast meeting is November 13th, same time (8:30am), 
same place (Coeur d’Alene Inn – Best Western), and same price ($25 
per person, which covers reservation, buffet, omelet chef, tip, and tax), 
cash or check collected by Kevan at the door. 

RSVP for the November breakfast meeting are due to Gregg at 
wasup@mtaonline.net  by November 8th. 

And a warning: a Name Badge Enforcer has appeared in the club who 
will enforce the wearing of name badges.  See the October meeting 
minutes in this Oil Spot. 

Wear your name badge!! 

— Dave Hofstadter 

http://www.northwestbritishclassics.com
mailto:wasup@mtaonline.net
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We have a FACEBOOK GROUP !! 
 

Club members, 

The new Northwest British Classics Car Club Facebook 
site is live, please join the group, if you like.  Hopefully 
it will become a great communication spot for the club, 
to include events, information, discussions and so 
on.  The site should bring in more club members as the 
site grows.  Please let me know if you have any ques-
tions or have trouble accessing it. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/603518397696284  

 

— Kevan McCallum Jr. 

 

CLUB DUES 
 

Family membership for one year is $20.00.  New members 
pay $25.00 for the first year which includes club name tags 

which are worn at club meetings and events 
Send your renewal or initial membership to:   

 
Kevan McCallum 

11409 N McCoy Rd. 

Newman Lake  WA   99025 

 

Dues are due January 1st every year 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/603518397696284
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Cougar Gulch Drive 
 

October 02, 2021 
 
We started with nine cars.  Eight finished together, one straggler 
got lost, but all eventually finished.  Drive took one hour.  
 
A beautiful video of our car drive!  I recommend you check it 
out.  And a tip of the driver's cap to Kevan McCallum.  Thanks!  

 
https://youtu.be/LHWnwKfuhYQ  

https://youtu.be/LHWnwKfuhYQ
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MEETING MINUTES 

 
NWBC BREAKFAST MEETING 9 OCT ’21   COEUR D’ALENE INN 
 

[At 8:30am, prior the meeting, the Inn provided a breakfast buffet, with 
omelet chef in our meeting room.] 

 

The meeting was called 
to order by President 
Dave Hofstadter at 
9:00am. Past minutes 
and treasurer’s report 
were approved as pub-
lished in the Oil Spot.  
 

New members Glenn 
Vaughn [Morgan Three-
Wheeler], and Jason and 
Jayna Huston [A-H Sprite] 
were announced.  Mem-
bership stands at 75 fami-
lies. 
 

Gary High was announced 
as the club Name Badge “Monitor.”  He rose and stated that at future 
gatherings he would assess a one dollar fine to members not wearing their 
name badge.  He also suggested he might penalize members coming late 
to meetings.  We were duly warned! 
 

Gregg Upton was recognized in absentia with applause for finding, reserv-
ing, and setting up the venue for our breakfast meetings. 
 

Dave gave a quick summary of last Saturday’s club car drive that followed 
the Cars and Coffee gathering.  It started at Riverstone Center in Coeur 
d‘Alene and ran through the Cougar Gulch area and went for about an 
hour. 

 
 

Continued Next Page 
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MEETING MINUTES (Continued) 
 

After a discussion on the correct date, Dave firmly stated the next 
breakfast meeting would definitely be on Saturday, November 
13th.  Same time--8:30 am.  Same place--Coeur d’Alene Inn, 506 
W Appleway Ave, CdA 83814].  Same price--$25 per person, 
which covers the reservations, buffet, omelet chef, tip, and tax.  
RSVPs are due to Gregg at wasup@mtaonline.net  by Nov 8th. 
 

It was noted that the club treasury must pay the Inn for each 
RSVP after Gregg calls in the headcount—even for no-shows.  If 
your schedule changes, notify Gregg as soon as you know. 
 

Respectfully submitted,  
 
— Dave Hofstadter 
 
 

POST MEETING HARRISON DRIVE 

 

 

Pooling up for the start 
in the Best Western 
parking lot. 

 

 

Note the Red E-Type Jag 
has found its way back into 
the fray …  
 

     Looking good Dave !! 

mailto:wasup@mtaonline.net
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HARRISON DRIVE  (Continued) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  Pretty Girls 

      Pretty Cars 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stopped for a break in Harrisburg … excellent drive, thanks 
Corky for putting it all together !! 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

• Nov 13          8:30am-10:30am--NWBC Breakfast & Club Meeting-- Best 
 Western Plus, Coeur d'Alene Inn--506 W Appleway Ave,  
 Coeur d'Alene ID 83814   $25/Person  RSVP by Nov 8 to Gregg 
 at wasup@mtaonline.net   Note:  No meeting in December 

 

 

HARRISON DRIVE  (Continued) 
 

 

mailto:wasup@mtaonline.net?subject=NWBC%20Breakfast%20&%20Club%20Meeting
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Note from the treasurer:  Welcome Glenn Vaughn to the 
club and I look forward to seeing everyone at the 10/9 club 
meeting.  
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Classified Ads 
 

FOR SALE - 1969 MGB GT - contact Mike Murphy at 
509-992-4882 

FOR SALE - 1962 Triumph Herald 1200 convertible … 
contact Jim or Marilyn at 509-979-6824 

FREE to a good home. Spare 1972 MGB 1800 Engine 
disassembled and stored for over 30 years - short block 
- no cyl. Head. Available in Kettle Falls.  Mickey Hart-
nett (605) 721-8088  

1970 Spitfire - engine block, stock rebuilt non-
overdrive transmission, and original differential.  Con-
tact:  Rich Thomas at 509-998-0785 

1966 Healey MK II BJ parts looking to find a home.  
Have rear fender and other small parts.  Contact:  208-
755-3341 

1955 MG TF—Available in California.  Not restored but 
complete and drivable.  Owner from 60 years ago and 
never driven much.  Contact Wayne at 509-999-9910 

FOR SALE  -  Jaguar XJS Convertible 
Contact Wayne at 509-999-9910 

FOR SALE  -  1098 Engine Blocks.   
Contact Wayne at 509-999-9910 

FOR SALE  -  1980 Triumph Spitfire (Red)  $7,999  
46K Miles … Excellent Condition.  Contact Jim Zimmer-
man at  njzim@comcast.net   

FOR SALE  -  Assorted Sprite/Midget parts.  
Contact:  Gary Beyer at 541-405-9502  

 

mailto:njzim@comcast.net?subject=1980%20Triumph%20Spitfire
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Northwest British Classics 

PO Box 2010 

Coeur D’Alene, ID  86816 

Northwest British Classics Club 

Club Officers and other Volunteers 
President: Dave Hofstadter  (405) 826-4405   davehofstadter@verizon.net 

Vice President: Wayne Burley 

Secretary: Marie Palachuk   

Treasurer:  Kevan McCallum  

Editor: Robert Andrews 

BritBull Chairman:  Bill Puskas 

Directors: Lynn Martin, Bob Flatley, Gary High 

Web Master:  Greg Taylor  

Car Show and Events Coordinator: Dave Hofstadter 

 

mailto:davehofstadter@verizon.net

